

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey Missionaries to Dominican Republic

May-July 2025

Dear Friends,

The last few months have been very busy for us. During the month of May, we were busy preparing for the end of the year program for our Christian school. It was such a blessing to watch as students prepared for the event with songs, Bible memorization, and skits. They worked very hard to ensure that we would have a great program and did a great job as the school year came to an end.





Immediately afterwards, we turned our attention to Vacation Bible School which took place at the end of June. We spent a lot of time sharing the information online and visiting in the neighborhood as well. God blessed us to with a good crowd every day. We are especially thankful to the team from Monclova Baptist Church who helped make Vacation Bible School a success. In addition to VBS, the team also helped with repairs and upgrades on three separate buildings on the property. These projects included replacing a roof, painting, repairing desks, and installing a new sound system. It was a great time! Their ability to work together and accomplish the assigned tasks was truly impressive! We were all blessed and encouraged with the decisions that were made and with the work that was accomplished that week.









Please keep us in your prayers as there is much work to do in preparation for the coming year. It seems like we never slow down, but that in itself is a blessing as we know it means that we have more opportunities to share God's mercy and forgiveness to others. We appreciate your prayers and support.

God Bless,

Ronnie & Chona Autrey



PO Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341 (615) 698-1523



New Life Baptist Church ATTN: Ronnie Autrey BM 7009 8400 NW 25th St., Suite 100 Doral, FL 33122



resurrectiondrsd@hotmail.com resurrectiondrsd@gmail.com US while in states – (404) 213-6745 International US # - (321) 574-5779



Ronnie Autrey NLBCDR 3170 Airman Drive Ft. Pierce, FL 34946